BUDGET CONSULTATION – TRADE UNION REPRESENTATIVES
FRIDAY, 8 JANUARY 2010 AT 3.15 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Earp (Chairman), Councillor Mallinson and 
Councillor Mitchelson


Christian Lexa (Unison)


Maggie Mooney, Jason Gooding, Peter Mason, Alison Taylor
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


An apology for absence was received from Mr Caig (GMB).

2.
CITY COUNCIL BUDGET 2010/11

The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) reported that the Executive budget proposal reflected the issues that the Council had been addressing in recent months.  The Council’s Medium Term Financial Plan that was already challenging in meeting the Council’s efficiency agenda, had become significantly more challenging in 2009/10 due to the impact of the recession on Council finances.  The main drop in income was from investments of £1m and reductions in fees and charges, particularly land charges, car parking etc.


He added that the result being the requirement to find £3m over the next 3 years in efficiency savings.


The budget proposals delivered a robust savings strategy in meeting savings target and took account of:

· Minimum level of reserves will be reduced significantly in 2010/11 to 2012/13 but will then start to recover to acceptable levels by 2014/15

· Assumed level of cut in Government Grant from 2011/12 of 5% per annum = £500,000 cost to the Council

· Pension increase cost of 1.5% from 2011/12

· Council Tax increase for 2010/11 set at 2%

· Reduction in assumptions made in MTFP – e.g. Pay Award reduced from 2.5% to 1% to 2012/13, inflation reduced to 0% for 2010/11


Mr Lexa sought clarification that the reserves amount would be brought back to the recommended amount of £3.8m and questioned how low they would get.

Mr Mason explained that the reserves amount would drop below the recommended amount to approximately £1m next year but they would then increase in 2012/13 and 2014/15 and would be back to £3.8m in a reasonable time.


Mr Lexa questioned how the remaining balance from Job Evaluation would be spent.


Dr Gooding responded that the Employment Panel had requested to see a report in late January to consider the options available.  


Mr Lexa highlighted the service delivery models and the options for shared services and commission of services and asked what was in the planning phase.

Councillor Mallinson responded that the ICT Shared Services was underway and work had begun on a Revenue and Benefits Shared Service and Audit Shared Service.  Ms Mooney added that each Directorate would be assessed individually and part of the assessment would consider if services could be shared, contracted out or even if services were needed.

Councillor Mallinson added that in excess of £800,000 in savings had been identified already for 2010/11 so the target of £1m was achievable.  He added that there was no option to fail as the reserves could not be used further; he added that there were some difficult decisions to be made in the future.  He further added that it would be unhelpful to identify the required £1m savings as a number of people.


Mr Lexa asked if the Council should be focusing on essential services or on priorities.  Dr Gooding responded that it was a complex issue and the reality of the matter was that the priorities and non discretionary services were where the money was being spent so they did need to be looked at as well.  He added that the target was likely to be achieved through good procurement and there were more possibilities but an impact on posts could not be avoided.


Councillor Mitchelson understood that it was difficult for staff especially after Job Evaluation but the Executive had to be honest that savings had to be made.  They want to make the City Council sustainable in the future so that the City Council had a future and this meant that difficult decisions had to be made.


Mr Lexa asked how the cost of making more staff redundant would be funded.


Mr Mason explained that the Council had a £2m budget for the one off cost of the Transformation process and had applied to capitalise some of the redundancy costs, if it was approved it would release money back into revenue.  He explained that the money would go further as the reorganisation went down the Authority and there was an option for the Council to apply to capitalise the redundancy costs next year.


Mr Lexa questioned what would happen when the Council’s current commitment to Carlisle Renaissance stopped after 2010/11.


Councillor Mitchelson explained that the agreement had been for 3 years of investment, discussions needed to take place in the next year to consider a new agreement.


In response to questions Mr Mason explained that the budget only took into account a reduction in Land Charges for two years and the costs for Brampton Business Centre were previous commitments and decommissioning costs.
(The meeting ended at 4.07 pm)
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